
Signed by the Chairman……………………………………….Date……………………….PFC.pg 31 

 

NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
8 September 2021 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman) and Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 
Minute No.  
PFC 21/ 
 
25. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Blogg, Holborn & Knight submitted apologies 

26. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - Declarations are noted 

at the appropriate minute. 
 

27. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 18 AUGUST 2021 - Resolved – that the minutes be 

accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the acting Chairman. 
 

28. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking  

29. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that there had been damage to one of the 

railings on the skate park ramps.  It was agreed that the damaged railing should be removed and Cllr Wood 

would investigate potential contractors to carry out a repair.  It was also noted that the Quarterly inspection 

had been carried out. 
 

30. CLERK’S REPORT 

30.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that there had been two complaints received.  The first was 

about small children running around in the skate park and the second was regarding a fall due to a 

failure in the wet pour surface.  The wet pour surface was repaired the following day.  The CCTV 

power supply needs a repair to reduce the power interruptions and it was agreed that Lytec should carry 

this out at a cost of £370 + VAT.  Finally it was agreed that the Annual Inspection would be arranged 

with The Play Inspection Company and that the risk assessment for the playing fields would be 

reviewed by Cllrs Abraham and Wood. 

30.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

31. OTHER MATTERS 

31.1. Quarterly Inspection – The report was reviewed, and it was agreed that up to £200 should be spent 

on wet pour material and £80 on filler for the skate park. 

31.2. Public Spaces Protection Orders – It was noted that the PSPO will be reviewed in 2022 and it was 

agreed that consideration should be given to applying for a dog exclusion zone on the playing fields. 

31.3. Grounds Maintenance – It was agreed that the Clerk would request quotations for 2022/23 from the 

existing suppliers to be reviewed at the next meeting. 

31.4. Due to the limited attendance, it was agreed to postpone discussions about 2022 budget planning until 

Octobers’ meeting.  

 

The meeting closed at : 8.40pm 
Date of next meeting : 13 October 2021 


